**[EXTERNAL EMAIL]** Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc.

Dear Mr Hodgson,

Please allow me to introduce myself. My name is Richard Payne, and my current role is the nature conservation manager for the City of London natural environment department Hampstead Heath. I have been working in open space management continuously for over forty years. Most of that time working for the City of London Corporation at Hampstead heath and at other open space sites across and adjacent to the capital.

I would like to express my personal support for The Westbourne walking trail project. I feel that this is a wonderful initiative and a great tool to promote engagement with the public about the lost rivers of London and it will also promote a wider awareness about the capital's geology, history, hydrology, and ecology. Aspects that are so often overlooked and unobserved as we bustle about our business on this urban mantle which conceals the true foundations upon which our wonderful metropolis became established and continues to thrive today.

Having a self-guided trail, following the lost river Westbourne will provide a focused route for members of the public to engage with and explore. I feel that the provision of a guided route will be an excellent catalyst to encourage people to get out and about walking and taking exercise. I believe that the Capital ring and London loop guided trails have proven to be very successful projects in this respect.

Whilst I have been working on the Heath, near the source of the Westbourne I have verbally inquired with Heath users and volunteers for their views about the Westbourne River interpretation proposal. It has been greeted with immense enthusiasm from all those that I have engaged with. I foresee it being a great success. Therefore, I will be more than delighted to express my full support for this project.

Best wishes

Richard Payne Nature conservation manager Hampstead Heath | Natural Environment Department

City of London Corporation

Kenwood Nursery Staff Yard

Hampstead Lane

Highgate

London

THIS E-MAIL AND ANY ATTACHED FILES ARE CONFIDENTIAL AND MAY BE LEGALLY PRIVILEGED. If you are not the addressee, any disclosure, reproduction, copying, distribution or other dissemination or use of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error please notify the sender immediately and then delete this e-mail. Opinions, advice or facts included in this message are given without any warranties or intention to enter into a contractual relationship with the City of London unless specifically indicated otherwise by agreement, letter or facsimile signed by a City of London authorised signatory. Any part of this e-mail which is purely personal in nature is not authorised by the City of London. All e-mail through the City of London's gateway is potentially the subject of monitoring. All liability for errors and viruses is excluded. Please note that in so far as the City of London falls within the scope of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004, it may need to disclose this e-mail. Website: <a href="http://www.cityoflondon.gov.uk">http://www.cityoflondon.gov.uk</a>